SAAC Meeting Minutes: 10-5-11
Thanks for coming! The Soles4Souls box will be out tomorrow in the Campus Center entrance and then another in the gym under the stairs. If you are going home for fall break bring back shoes that you or your family no longer wear—mens, womens, whomever—it is helpful. Last year they went to Haiti but every year they go to a different place. Today we will have Rachel and Alex do a little presentation about the Centennial Conference SAAC Leadership Conference that they attended last weekend.

Rachel: Right now D1 and D2 teams and coaches are not allowed to text recruits. So now they are working on texting for D3 schools.

Centennial Conference wants to prepare an amendment to submit to the NCAA for consideration.  Mark a box saying its okay for a coach to text you as a prospective recruit.  It’s a concern about professionalism.  Right now coaches can send email and letters but the concern is in regards to text and facebook because they are minors and not every one has a cellphone and an unlimited text plan.  Also high school recruits receive text messages during their class hours.  9 other institutions needed to cosponsor amendment and a 2/3 SAAC assembly vote needed to pass. They have already decided texting is not going to be allowed but this amendment is to control it.

Rebecca: Email can be just as effective in having personal contact just with student and not the parent.
Alex: Email more professional, message more clearly conveyed.  In the NCAA guidelines, email is allowed to contact recruits.

Miranda: This issue does not affect us as much for D3.  More of a D1 issue (we hear about football programs…).  We are not voting that text will go because it is but we are voting on how to restrain it. 

Alex: On recruit forms there will be an additional box to check for regulation of contact with coach.

Rachel and Alex give recap of Centennial Conference SAAC Leadership Conference

-Bonding games

-Learned Bocce from Special Olympics athletes

Manya: What are some ideas from other SAAC’s that you’d like to bring to Bryn Mawr College



Rachel: Facilitate friendly rivalry with Haverford/Swat.  Game Day events surrounding these Tri-Co match-ups.

Gabby: What about replacing Gold Games with this?  Have BMC athletes dress in black and gold and go to these Bry Mawr-Haverford/Swat games.  This is something we can think about implementing next semester but Haverford/Swat matches for soccer and field hockey are coming up after Fall Break.

Lina: Crew is having its first regatta this Saturday at Boathouse Row in Philly.  2 4’s will race in the morning starting at 9:30 and the varsity 8 will race at 1:30.  Please come!  There is a grand stand where you can sit and watch.

Manya: Here is Stalls Illustrated.  I’m thinking of assigning each SAAC member to a dorm/building so we can make sure we are covering everywhere.  Also, if you have anything interesting you want to include in Stalls Illustrated email me.

Gabby: Email Caitlin stuff for the blog that your team is doing (coriel@brynmawr.edu)

Manya: Thank you for helping with Stalls Illustrated, it’s a good way to let people know what’s going on.

